


 
 
 
January 31, 2015 
 
 
Michael Cusack 
President and C.E.O. 
Guidance in Giving, Inc. 
 
RE:  Charles J. Viana III – Diocese of Oakland – “Reclaiming Christ’s Mission Together” 
 
Dear Mr. Cusack: 
 
Greetings.  My name is Anne Brussok, and I am a parishioner of Our Lady of Mercy in Pt. 
Richmond, CA, and also President of our Pastoral Council and a Lay Minister.  I took the lead or 
facilitator’s role for our parish in the Diocese of Oakland’s capital giving campaign, “Reclaiming 
Christ’s Mission Together.” 
 
I have had the honor and pleasure of working with Charles Viana these past couple months. 
As our representative from Guidance in Giving, Charles gave us all the support and tools to run 
the campaign in our parish, a small one at that and with limited people resources.  Charles was 
always available via email, phone and especially in person. And he was always willing to come 
out to our parish, which was a tremendous help to those of us facilitating the campaign! 
 
Charles’ professionalism and knowledge helped us broach and overcome the complexities and 
often very personal emotions surrounding financial giving.  And I especially appreciated his 
encouragement and guidance to stay within our targeted launch dates in Block One -- and not 
postpone until Block Two as we were first inclined to do. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration.  I am a true believer in passing on feedback, and it is 
especially rewarding to do this when it reflects so favorably. 
 
My best to you this New Year. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Anne Brussok 
 
 



























St. Felicitas Catholic Church - 1662 Manor Boulevard 
San Leandro, CA  94579   510-351-5244  

 
February 3, 2015 
 
 
 
 
Mr. Michael Cusack 
Guidance of Giving, Inc. 
Diocese of Oakland 
 
 
Subject:  Letter of Commendation for Charles J. Viana III 
 
Dear Mr. Cusack: 
 
This letter of commendation is being prepared on behalf of St. Felicitas Parish and its recent 
participation in the Capital Campaign for the Diocese of Oakland.  I was the appointed 
Chairperson of the Capital Campaign in our parish. 
 
On behalf of the parish and as the Chairperson for the campaign in our parish, I wanted to 
commend Charles Viana for all the help and guidance he gave to our committee during the 
campaign. 
 
From the onset, Charles was extremely punctual, organized, reliable and helpful.  He always 
made sure that we had all the equipment needed to give the presentations at the small gatherings 
or the video presentations in the church.  He went out of his way to drop off all the materials 
needed for the numerous mailings that were done.  He was clear in his instructions and made the 
process less painful for all of us.  He has excellent communication skills. 
 
When our pastor was abruptly transferred to another parish during the campaign, Charles met 
with all of us and the new pastor and gave us ideas on how to recharge our campaign.  He was 
very supportive and professional during this trying time.  
 
Charles is a tremendous asset to your company.  We thank him for all of his help, guidance and 
patience with all us during the campaign. 
 
Sincerely yours, 
 
(Mrs.) Irene M. Hagebusch 
St. Felicitas Church 
Capital Campaign Chairperson 
(510)200-9103 




